

PLOCKTON AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MINUTES  
PLOCKTON VILLAGE HALL  
11.10.2021

PRESENT : J KRISP ( VICE CHAIR), P MACKENZIE, I HAY, E CAMERON, F MACKENZIE, BIZ CAMPBELL ( COUNCILLOR), J MACLEAN ( Clerk) 5 MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC.

APOLOGIES : C CAMP.

1. Resignation of Chairperson Mr D McGhie from Community Council. On advice from Dot Ferguson, J Krisp to chair this meeting but at next meeting a new Chairperson and Secretary to be appointed.
2. Minutes of the previous meeting were adopted by the members.
3. Treasurers Report – Treasurers Account - £630.49  
Fireworks Account - £63.30  
Special Projects Account - £2560.41
4. Planning – Haven Hotel – Summerhouse , outdoor seating area.  
2<sup>nd</sup> Plot on Cooper street – CC understands that the PDCT have objected to this development. The CC have received no objections from members of the community. The CC are going to comment regarding access and their disappointment at it being a holiday let development . PMK to action a letter to planning.
5. Licensing – No applications received.
6. Correspondence – All correspondence distributed to members and relevant parties. The local **Access Ranger** has been in touch with JK . Her post is coming to an end shortly, but is collating information about issues in the Lochalsh area. .JK reported that the data collated by the Ranger will be actioned by the HC. Biz Campbell is hopeful of the Ranger posts continuing in the future. **LSHA** wants to hold a public meeting in the area to discuss possible building sites. This meeting to be publicised as soon as possible.
7. Actions from previous meetings – **Fireworks** – PMK has submitted applications. Ewan Cameron, Thomas MacLennan and Kenny Gollan are trained to deal with the fireworks. Child protection policy is a new requirement this year and the responsible person for this policy will be Mrs Maggie Mackenzie. Crowd control plan is covered in the management plan. Collection to be taken on the night. **Village Skips** – JK and EC coordinating. Skip to be in the village on 30<sup>th</sup> October. **Salting and Gritting** – Request has gone to HC to fill the bins. **Dog Poo bins** – PMK has secured 6 additional bins. Dog poo signs have also arrived. **Septic tank at Rhu** – ongoing. JK to action.
8. General business – **Roads Update** – IH reported lack of manpower as reason for work not being carried out. Money for a hotbox for tarring for this area has been secured but lack of steel is holding that up. **Potholes** – in the carpark, both sides of railway bridge, just after war memorial, at PHS. IH suggests we get the tar ourselves due to HC lack of staff. **Speed check Duirinish** – still no update . **Barley port Road** – Biz Campbell hopes to get it on Capital plan. **White lines** – will not be done till next summer now. IH to continue liaising with HC on these matters. **14 Harbour street** – Work started. **Motorhomes signage** – Shane Manning had promised a proper sign. IH to action. Motorhome Advice code to be posted on Plockton.org. **Traffic Management Consultation** – Technical help is required from HC to correlate the responses and to do a feasibility study. BC to put JK in touch with Malcolm Macleod at HC. **Notice boards** – CC and JK to action. **Benches** – in future must be of a maintenance free constitution . **Flood risk Management meeting** - IH and Jk to action . **Fire Alarms/ Heat sensors** to be installed in all homes by Feb 2022. – info to be posted on Plockton.org. **Website** – it was agreed to spend £40 on an upgrade to improve it.
9. New email address for PDCC – [cc@plockton.org](mailto:cc@plockton.org).
10. AOCB – None
11. Date of next meeting – **8 November 2021.**